
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Key Dates for Parents/Carers 

Monday 13th December - Year 4 parent timetables support (3.45pm - 4.15pm virtual 
meeting)   
Tuesday 14th December - Year 1 trip to the Church  
Wednesday 15th December - Choir performance for parents after school  
Thursday 16th December - Christmas jumper day and Christmas lunch  
Friday 17th December - Whole School Assembly  
Friday 17th December - Last Day of Term (staggered finish - see details below)  

 

Important Information 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
We have reached the final week of school! It’s been an extremely busy term with our Parent 
Book Looks, Parent Consultations, Art Week and a whole load more.  
 
In regards to the last day, there are some important bits of information that I need to convey to 
you all...  
 
The pick-up times for the last day are as follows: 
 
Reception:  

• 12.10pm  
 
Years 1 - 6:  

• A - F: 12.15pm - 12.20pm  

• G - L: 12.20pm - 12.25pm  

• M - R: 12.25pm - 12.30pm  

• S - Z (and late comers): 12.30pm - 12.35pm  
 
COVID 
After careful consideration and discussions with the Health & Safety Team, we have made the 
decision to cancel the Reception and Nursery Nativities. We, like you, feel disappointed that we 
cannot go ahead with this, but we have done really well to keep the number of cases down, we 
do not want to risk an increase now. We feel; given the current circumstances with the new  
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 "It's not the load that breaks you down, it's the way you carry it." - Lou Holtz 



 

 
 
 
 
 
Omicron variant spreading, that it is not feasible and safe to have children and teachers mixing 
in enclosed settings where contact is very close.   
 
Healthy Eating Hero- January 2022  
As we embark on a new year, we will start as we mean to go on therefore, our monthly focus for 
January will be ‘Healthy Eating’. During this month, we will be again reinforcing our healthy 
eating policy and encouraging pupils to think about how the nutrients we put into our body help 
to fight against all the bad stuff like disease, bacteria and illness. We are very grateful for your 
support in ensuring that the pupils will have a healthy meal in school.  At home, I hope that they 
cut down on the amount of fatty and sugary foods.  
 
This work will be linked to our work on daily skipping and practicing mindfulness and Yoga. Our 
core aim is to have children who are healthy in body, mind and soul. We know that nutrition, 
exercise and positive thinking plays a pinnacle role in this. Which is why we nurture these 
aspects within our curriculum, vision and key principles. Parental support is key in this as 
working as a partnership with us will enable behaviours to become habitual. Please read our 
Healthy Eating policy and guidance on our website.  
 
We will be hosting recipe ideas workshops 
for parents as well as a parent session from 
our MHST which will support parents in 
understanding more about mindfulness and 
how best to support children when they are 
feeling anxious.  
 
Christmas Hampers  
The Christmas hampers will be delivered by the Prefects tomorrow morning, the pupils have 

written a message to go inside each one. Thank you again for your donations! 😊 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A reminder that the choir will be singing outside the school 
on Wednesday and raising money for Save the Children. 
Please give them space to stand and avoid getting too close. 
Then, on Friday we will be having a whole school awards 
assembly (this will be virtual in classrooms) and a carol 
concert.  We will send out the awards list in a separate email 
on Friday. 
 



 

 

 

 

I may have forgotten to include this previously but congratulation to Miss Brian who had a baby 
boy and Mrs Kobayashi who gave birth to a healthy little boy too. Just one more to go, Mrs 
Younis is due any time now.  
 
Finally, it has been a busy term with much achieved. Despite the growing concerns around 
Covid, we have managed to keep our numbers quite low. Our pupils have made exceptional 
progress in their work, with teachers ensuring that the pupils receive the right support and the 
right time. The Senior Leadership Team have been heavily involved in teaching and learning, this 
has enabled us to see first-hand the gaps pupils have and supporting our teachers in closing 
them.  
 
Everybody in the school; both staff and children, have worked so hard this term - I could not 
have asked for more. I would like to take this opportunity to thank teachers, office staff, 
parents/carers and pupils for the non-stop effort they have made.   
 
Merry Christmas, Happy holidays and happy new year! See you all in 2022 
 
Warm Regards,  
Miss Mehat and the Wexham Court Primary School Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Messages & Reminders 

 
Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas Lunch  
Reminder - It is Christmas Jumper day (non-uniform) and Christmas Lunch on Thursday 16th 
December. We would love to see as many children as possible wearing their lovely, colourful, 
festive Christmas Jumpers to get into the Christmas spirit!!! Please remember to bring in £1 - all 
money will be donated to Save the Children.  
Miss Shafiq 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Awards & Honours  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Clubs & Activities  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

From all the staff here at Wexham Court Primary 

School…  

 

 

 


